PERRYFIELDS INFANTS

Sent:

23/03/2020 13:50:17

To prime parents of: To school members: Click here to show the recipient list Click here to show the recipient list

Message Type:

Email

Subject:

PLEASE READ - Partail School Closure Guidance

Dear Parents and Carers

Please find detailed below partial school closure guidance.

PARTIAL SCHOOL CLOSURE GUIDANCE

TERM TIME ONLY

From Monday 23rd March, School will be open for a minimum number of pupils with an EHCP or whose parents fall into 'Key Worker' categories. We appreciate that parents may not need this service all of the time and may sometimes be called in at late notice; however, we would appreciate that where possible, you let us know via email or letter so we can adequately staff this provision.

The following information outlines the expectations for both children and their parents for the period of the partial school closure during term time.

- We will operate new school hours 9am 3pm.
- We are currently able to offer our breakfast and afterschool club <u>for this week only</u>, allowing parents to make alternative arrangements going forward. After Friday 27th March there will be no before and after school club provision due to inadequate staffing and provisions.
- Children are NOT required to attend school in their school uniform and the advice is to change and wash these
 clothes on a daily basis as a measure to help reduce the virus spreading.
- Children will be physically active every day so please bring in or wear sports clothing (trainers) (named if possible).
- The school with help from the junior school will be able to provide a school lunch for all children (apart from the Easter Holiday two week break).
- All children are to bring a healthy snack with them to school each day.

ARRIVAL AND COLLECTION FROM SCHOOL

Upon arrival, please report to the Foundation Stage class doors where you will be greeted by a member of the team (please do not go via the office). Upon arrival the children's temperature will be taken. All children must be brought to school and collected by an adult. At 3.00pm, the children will be seen out by a member of staff to their parents or the named person on the usual 'going home arrangement' sheet. Please can I ask that the adult collecting your child is on the 'going home arrangement' sheet and that they stand and wait in the same spot in the playground.

EASTER HOLIDAY PROVISION (6th to 9th April and 14th to 17th April)

The school will continue to only be open to the children whose parent(s) are key workers.

- School hours will remain the same, 9.00am 3.00pm. The same collection and arrival procedures apply as above.
- All children will need to bring a packed lunch and a healthy snack with them.
- SCHOOL WILL CURRENTLY BE TOTALLY CLOSED TO ALL CHILDREN OVER THE BANK HOLIDAY WEEKEND FRIDAY 10TH TO MONDAY 13TH APRIL.

Hopefully this document has answered as many questions as possible. As this situation changes over time we will continue to communicate with you. Please contact the school office if you need any further assistance.

PLEASE CAN WE REMIND EVERYONE THAT ALL CHILDREN AND ADULTS SHOULD KEEP TWO METRES APART IN LINE WITH THE SOCIAL DISTANCING ADVICE.

Kind regards